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ACADEMIC COUNCIL

Minutes

Meeting of April 20, 2004

	Present:

G. Bereznai

C. Byrne

J. Cramer

W. Crichlow

I. Dincer 

M. Finlayson, Vice-Chair

M. Greenley

R. Hinch

D. Holdway

B. Hunter

R. Levin


	B. MacIsaac

B. Muirhead

J. Perz

G. Polonsky, Chair

T. Rodgers

M. Rosen

O. Sanchez

A. Siddiqui 

W. Smith

D. Wallace, Secretary

E. Waller

	Regrets:

B. Balenko 

S. Barclay-Pereira

N. Fayyaz

S. Levy

J. Moretton

G. Pinkney

B. Popham

T. Raffoul

B. Schell



	Recording Secretary: 

A. Mars 


	Guests:

B.Campbell

C.Colyer

A. Grami

M.Lemonde


	


1.
WELCOME 

Professor Finlayson chaired the meeting until the President’s arrival. 

2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MARCH 16, 2004

The Minutes were adopted as presented.

3.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

3.1
Faculty Councils – will be brought forward to the next meeting.

4.
PROVOST’S REMARKS

Faculty Appointments – Professor Finlayson reported that UOIT would make some 27 tenure-stream appointments in 2004-05, the majority of which would be at the assistant professor rank.

Budget – The UOIT budget is on hold until the provincial government confirms its commitment. It will likely go to the Board for approval in June.

Salary Increases – Professor Finlayson noted that he had circulated a memo on the subject of  faculty salary increases, which are contingent on the Board’s budget discussion in June.

Retreat – All UOIT faculty and staff will be invited to participate in a retreat, planned for August 25 and 26.

PEQAB – Professor Finlayson reported that PEQAB had advised the Minister on how programs operating under Ministerial Consent could be changed and on when the Board need to be involved. A decision from the Minister is expected in the next few weeks.

Procedures – The Third Year Review Procedures, Award of Tenure Procedures, and Promotion Procedures will be posted on the Web this week.

5.
CHAIR’S REMARKS

End of Academic Year – The President recognized that a successful year one is coming to an end, and urged everyone to attend Convocation on June 4, 2004.

Chancellor – Lyn McLeod has been announced as UOIT’s first chancellor.

Funding – A response from the Government is expected by the end of April.

Search for Provost – A search firm has been contracted; it is expected that the position will be filled by January 2005.

6. REPORT FROM FACULTY MEMBERS ON THE UOIT BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Professors Colyer and Lemonde reported on their experience with the UOIT Board of Governors. Professor Lemonde described the structure of the UOIT and Durham College Boards, and the various committees reporting to them. Professor Colyer provided an overview of the issues that are addressed at the Board, many of which are brought forward from Academic Council. Both representatives commented favourably on the synergy between the two Boards.

7.
CURRICULUM AND PROGRAM REVIEW COMMITTEE

7.1
Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Criminology and Justice Bridge Program for College Diploma Applicants 

	MOTION

#AC0064

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposed advanced entry program for the Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Criminology and Justice program for graduates of college programs in Police Foundations and Law and Security Administration.”




7.2 Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Social Policy Program with Specializations in Evaluation Research and Technology Policy

Dean Hinch requested that the title be changed slightly, as reflected in the motion.

	MOTION

#AC0065

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve a Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Social Policy with two specializations: Evaluation Research and Technology in Society.”





Professor Finlayson commented that the programs being presented to Academic Council were an attempt to broaden the program base at UOIT and to diversify the University’s application base. Vice-President Levin concurred with this view and indicated that these offerings would be well received by applicants. Professor Finlayson reminded Academic Council that whether a program was offered in the end of the day was dependent on receiving a sufficient number of applicants. As a result of discussion, Dean Hinch undertook to revise some apparent errors in the business plan. Some members of Council suggested that a standard template for new program business plans would be useful.

7.3
New Specializations for the Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Criminology and Justice Program
	MOTION

#AC0066

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve two new specializations for the Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Criminology and Justice program: Police Studies and Correctional Studies.”


7.4
Bachelor of Science in Nursing (Honours) Registered Nursing and Practical Nursing Post-Diploma Programs

	MOTION

#AC0067

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposed Bachelor of Science in Nursing (Honours) Registered Nursing Post-Diploma program and; the proposed Bachelor of Science in Nursing (Honours) Practical Nursing Post-Diploma program.”


7.5     
Bachelor of Health Sciences (Honours) Program

	MOTION

#AC0068

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposed Bachelor of Health Sciences (Honours) program with a specialization in Health Information Management.




7.6
Bachelor of Science (Honours) in Forensic Science

	MOTION

#AC0069

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council approve the proposed Bachelor of Science (Honours) in Forensic Science.”




7.7
Bachelor of Information Technology (Honours) Program

This item was tabled and will be brought forward for approval at April meeting.

7.8
Changes in Degree Requirements for the Bachelor of Science in Nursing

It was requested that this item be moved from the Consent Calendar to a discussion item. Discussion focused on predominantly on the impact of degree program changes on Faculties providing elements of the curriculum and the role of Academic Council and the Deans in approving degree program changes. 

Action: Donald Wallace will distribute the CPRC agendas to the Deans on an ongoing basis.

	MOTION

#AC0070

CARRIED
	“That the following changes be made to the program requirements for the Bachelor of Science in Nursing degree program:

a. the addition of a first year required course: Information and Communication Technology in Health Care (HLSC 1300);

b. the incorporation of Biochemistry for Health Science (BIOL 1810) into Anatomy and Physiology and Pathophysiology courses; and

c. the replacement of a required 2000 level Sociology course by an open elective.”




7.9
Program Name Change: Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Criminology and Justice

Under the Consent Agenda:

	MOTION

#AC0071

CARRIED
	“That the Bachelor of Arts (Honours) Integrated Justice Studies be changed to Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Criminology and Justice.”




8.
ADMISSIONS AND SCHOLARSHIPS COMMITTEE

	MOTION

#AC0072

CARRIED
	“That the University of Ontario Institute of Technology also accept the Canadian Academic English Language Assessment as evidence of English language proficiency, and that the minimum cut-off score on the test be 70.”


9.
FUNDRAISING REPORT

Mr. Slobodian reported that to date the campaign was about one-third towards its goal; $33.5 million has been raised. Professor Gabriel suggested that graduate students’ scholarships should be an important fundraising priority if UOIT is to compete effectively with other universities.

10.
COU ACADEMIC COLLEAGUE ALTERNATE

	MOTION

#AC0073

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council name Dr. Douglas Holdway, Faculty of Science, as UOIT Alternate Academic Colleague for the Council of Ontario Universities for a term ending June 30, 2005.”


11.
DEGREE CONFERRAL

	MOTION

#AC0074

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council authorize the granting of Bachelor of Education degrees at the University’s June 2004 Convocation to those students who have fulfilled the degree program requirements and who have been recommended by the School of Education.”




12.
GRADUATION WITH DISTINCTION

	MOTION

#AC0075

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council adopt the following regulation: at the time of graduation, students who have achieved a cumulative GPA of 3.5 to 3.79 on the courses required for the degree will have the words “with distinction” added to the degree parchment and to the degree notation on the transcript. Students who achieve a cumulative GPA of 3.8 or higher on the courses required for the degree will have the words “with highest distinction” added to the degree parchment and to the degree notation on the transcript.”




13.
COLLEGE APPLICANTS

	MOTION

#AC0076

CARRIED
	“That Academic Council adopt the policy on Applicants from Colleges of Applied Arts and Technology or Equivalent, as included with the agenda.”




14.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 3:11p.m.
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